BOROUGH OF RIVERTON

BUDGET WORKSHOP MEETING

MARCH 2, 2019 at 9:00am

Mayor Cairns Wells called the meeting to order and announced those who are present, Mr. Armand Bianchini present, Mr. Bill Corbi present, Mr. Hank DeGeorge present, Mr. Kirk Fullerton present, Mr. Kenneth Mills present and Mr. James Quinn present.  Other Borough Officials Present: Borough Clerk, Michelle Hack, CPWM Keith Adams, CFO Dawn Bass, Chief Shaw, Rob Inverso, Auditor, Mr. Mike Kinzler as Borough Finance Consultant.  All saluted the Flag.  
Mayor Cairns Wells read the following statement “Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, has been given by the Municipal Clerk in the following manner: 

a. Having written notice published in the Burlington County Times Friday January 15, 2019

b. Forwarding written notice to the Courier Post for informational purposes only on Monday January 11, 2019

c. Posting written notice on the Official Bulletin Board on Monday January 11, 2019”

Mr. Fullerton distributed draft worksheets of Capital Expenses, Expenses and Revenues for Council and Department head review, followed with a discussion by department. He also reviewed the tax and sewer collection arte (98.5%) for 2018, along with the budget actuals and reviewed the bond sale and payed down debt service.  
Below is a breakdown of requests for Capital Improvements were agreed upon for 2019:
Public Works Equipment:
$15,000 (install heating system in the Public Works Garage)
Police Dept. Equipment:
$74,500 (New vehicle and Morphotrack)
Sewer Equipment:

$292,000 (Panel replacement, Sandblast existing panels, paint)
Fire Dept. Equipment:

$8,000 (air cylinders)
TOTAL



$397,500 minus the required 5% down payment $19,875

Notable changes to the budget include:
A reduction in the Court fees from $95,000 to $85,000 since the fees were reduced in 2018. Council and Chief Shaw discussed various factors causing this reduction.  Mr. Mills will review the Shared Service Agreement with Cinnaminson Municipal Court for 2020. 

With a pending agreement in place for the Borough and Fair Share, the Borough can expect a reduction on the Affordable Housing bills and Master Plan under Planning Board line item. Additionally, allowing a reduction in legal to $20,000 from $25,000.  

Shade Tree Board budget shall be increased to $45, 000 from $41,000 from 2018.  Mr. Quinn requested $49,000 to permit for more tree trimming and the purchase for software that will allow the Borough of offer self-guided tree tours by using smart phone technology.  Council was not in agreement of this being a wise spending plan (approximately $3000.00) Council requested to see an implementation plan and marketing plan to ensure the system will be utilized, and further suggested Shade Tree Board obtain a grant or sponsorship to pay for the technology.  Mr. Quinn also suggested that the Borough be aware for future years of a possible stipend for the Shade Tree Chairman, which is currently a volunteer position. 
A discussion of employee raises was agreed upon at 2.5% in the exception of Mr. Keith Adams and Mr. Scott McKone who will each receive an increase commensurate with each of their new titles. There was also the discussion of appoint Ms. Nicole Chicone Shively as temporary Deputy Tax Collector retroactive January 1, 2019- June 30, 2019, where she shall receive $5200 per annum, as designated in the Salary Ordinance.  Mayor Cairns Wells stated she is entitled to the stipend due to her serving in the capacity while the current Tax Collector is out on medical leave. In June this will be revisited when the office should be fully staffed and Ms. Chicone Shively will have taken the state exam to become a certified tax collector. 
There will be an increase to the leaf disposal line under public works from $6000 to $12,000 for the disposal in leaves. The current provider permits us to dump leaves for $6000 per year. However, after being in place for several years now it’s been determined that this is not a true savings due to the travel time and wear and tear on the Borough’s older vehicles. There will be an agreement set forth later this year which will designate Cinnaminson Township to provide for the disposal of the leaves collected by the Borough.

Changes to the PERS and PFRS include a decrease in retiree’s health insurance due to the State changing plans for retirees.  A decrease in PERS payments down by 5% and an increase in PFRS from $68,000 in 2018 to $116,000 in 2019. 
Overall, there shall not be a municipal tax increase for 2019. The introduction of the budget shall occur at the March 19, 2019 public meeting of the Borough of Riverton. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
Mayor Cairns Wells opened the floor for public comment however; no residents came forward to speak therefore closing the public portion. 
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business to discuss Mr. Corbi made a motion to adjourn which Mr. DeGeorge seconded.  All voted in the affirmative.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Hack, RMC

Borough Clerk
